
 

 

CWS GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 

April 20, 2010 

First Plymouth Congregational Church, Denver 

 

 

CALL TO ORDER:  President Sydney Eitel called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M.   

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS:  

-Sydney thanked those who had brought refreshments.  

-Submissions to the Collage are due to David Castle on April 28; updates to the website are 

due to Sean Willard on the same day. 

- The WFWS awards dinner is scheduled for May 14 in Utah, and a progressive dinner is 

scheduled for Saturday night, May 15.  Three CWS members have received awards for this 

show: Ann Johnson, Pam Hake and Naum Katsenelson. 

 

EXHIBITIONS:   Pat Foster announced that the 2010 New Trends Show would be held from 

August 30 to November 3 at Republic Plaza Building in downtown Denver.  Andra Archer, 

curator at the facility, will jury it. The prospectus is available in the April Collage and online, 

and entries are due June 15. The 2010 Members Show will be held at the James Michner 

Library on the campus of the University of Northern Colorado in Greeley from November 8 to 

December 10.  This will be a juried Show. Paintings may be delivered to the October meeting 

for transport to the site. 

 

WORKSHOPS:  Sydney thanked Terrey Harrod for scheduling many affordable workshops. 

Terrey announced that the Michael Atkinson workshop had seven attendees.  He will give a 

talk after tonight’s meeting. 

 

The following is the workshop schedule for 2010-2011: 

 

CWS 2010 Workshop Schedule 

 

June 4,5, & 6, 2010   Gene Youngmann $175.00 Member 

Plein Air in Georgetown)                                                 $225.00 Non-Member 

(Inside Gallery if Weather Bad) 

   

July 9 -10-11, 2010  Ted Nuttall   $225.00 Member 

Colorado Mills Shopping Mall     $275.00 Non-Member 

(This class is full and has a small waiting list but members may still sign up) 

 

September 10-11-12, 2010  Peggy Stenmark             $175.00 Member 

Colorado Mills Shopping Mall    $200.00 Non-Member 

Ink Resist 

 

October 18-22, 2010  Stan Miller              $375.00 Member 

Colorado Mills Shopping Mall    $425.00 Non-Member 

Portraits, Landscapes, Composition and Design 



 

October/November 2010 Virginia Cobb              $300.00 Member 

Location to be Determined, either                $350.00 Non-Member 

Colorado Mills or something closer to  

I-25 and 104

th

 

This will be a four-day workshop 

 

CWS 2011 Schedule 

 

January 14-15-16, 2011   Tom Owen 

 

March 15, 16, 17, 18, 2011                             Soon Warren 

 

June 6, 7, 8 & 9, 2011    Birgit O’Connor 

 

June 21, 22, 23, 2011                                      Frank Francese 

 

September, 2011                                             David Drummond 

 

 

Further details for these will be printed in the Collage and on the CWS website when they 

become available. 

Members may sign up for any of these workshops by emailing Terrey at 

teamterrey@yahoo.com. 

 

 

MEMBERSHIP:  Carla Rouse announced that CWS now has 463 members. She requested 

that members send her any contact changes. Nametags may be purchased for $7.  Members 

may now send in their renewal forms found in the center of the roster, along with the $35 

dues, due by June 1. She introduced two new members who were present at the meeting. 

Pat Rucker announced that Leon Hake, Pam Hake’s husband, had passed away and requested 

donations to be made to a scholarship fund.  An award will be given in his name at future state 

shows.  Members may send their gifts to treasurer Janice Hanson, Sydney Eitel or to Pat.   

 

LIBRARIAN:  Sharon Wink announced that she would be taking book returns tonight. 

 

PROGRAMS:  Paul Foster announced that Gene Youngmann will give a talk on plein air 

painting on May 18 and that Jean Cole will demonstrate painting flowers and glass on June 

15. Michael Atkinson will give an art talk tonight after the break. 

 

 

 The meeting was adjourned at 7:25 P.M. for refreshments. 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Holly Beazley 

Recording Secretary 

mailto:teamterrey@yahoo.com

